Washington Park 

Board of Trustees Meeting

Monday, October 26, 2009

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Libby Shea, Mary O’Dea, Lisa Arsenault, Heather Ross, Rob Kovalko (GBP)

Absent:  Bob Barnes, John Murphy

Called to order:  6:40 p.m.

1.  Secretary’s Report – read and amended as follows:  Item 12.i changed to read Jefferson A 1&2 MSA
2. Preferred vendors – For general repairs less than $5,000.00 GBP will draw from a list of WP preferred vendors.  Rob and Mary O’Dea will review list.  In process and will be reviewed at November meeting.

3. Libby Shea questioned travel charge and tennis net installation charge of $100.00 by GBP.  Rob (GBP) will remove charge from first installation of tennis net which was an error.

4. Trustee Appointment Form – all Trustees present signed the form to be registered at Registry of Deeds by GBP.  Bob Barnes will sign per Heather.  Rob will have John Murphy sign before end of October.  

5. Master Policy – to be addressed at Project Meeting 

6. Laundry contract reviewed – MacGray.  Unit owner information form – Rob presented sample.  To be finalized and sent out to unit owners.

7. Flood Insurance – increased to 100% effective immediately.

8. New corporate tax regulation – Condo Associations in MA must file as a corporate entity including reserves and operating accounts.  

9. Financial Report – Aging Report being addressed with new letters from GBP.  Return to 10% to reserve account per month.

10. Management/Maintenance Report 

a. Common area exterior doors – installation completed by House Doctors

b. Painting – because doors are fiberglass and white, Rob suggested waiting until Spring – MSA
c. Hamilton Courtyard lights – work completed and lights are operating.  Rob will clarify reseeding estimate of $2,000 with Trinity
d. Seal coating – New England Seal Coating returning to property to do No Parking line striping at a charge of $350 or less.  Rob will confirm and schedule.
e. A-B-C column work approved and to begin by Derosier.
f. Laundry room repair – House Doctors will remove and repair mold issue at Exeter House laundry room before 10/30/2009.  Heather brought up issue at Dover laundry room with plywood and hole in the wall.  Rob will ask House Doctors to include along with Exeter House work.  
g. Weatherization – completed.  Benches, hoses are stored for the winter.  Pool area will be chained and locked.
h. A-Phase will run power chords for A-B-C spots for holiday season
i. Emergency response issue – GBP is reviewing response issue at 259 N. Main house regarding heating.  Policy is in place to pass all calls to on duty account manager at GBP.  Regarding issue at Plymouth House – homeowner has the obligation to provide access.  Board will address how to handle.  Local number for all calls is (978) 475-2002 – to be put on all official communication including website, newsletters and unit owner form.  
11.  Projects:

12.  A.  Patio replacement – set to schedule per 4-3 vote for Jefferson A 1&2
13. B.  Fall landscaping – scheduled and on time

14. Flood Emergency Contractor - Rob is researching a primary contractor for flood emergency (Service Master by Gilmore, ServPro, and ProCare).  To be reviewed at November meeting.

15.  Executive Session 
16.  Adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

17. Project meeting 11/9/2009

18. Board meeting  11/30/2009
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault, Secretary
